
11 PENSIONERS' CHRISTMAS FUND ALLOCATIONS 2018  

 The Committee considered ten applications which had been received by 
the Council from groups within the Bathgate ward to the Pensioners’ 
Christmas Fund. These were set out in a report by the Head of Planning, 
Economic Development and Regeneration (copies of which had been 
circulated). 

 The Fund had been established to support community groups across 
West Lothian and £29,054 was available for allocation in 2018. The 
groups which had been supported and the amounts allocated to those 
across the Bathgate ward were detailed in Appendix 1 to the report, while 
Appendix 2 included information on applications from both Livingston-
wide and West Lothian-wide groups. 

 A full report on the final allocations made from the Fund in 2018 would be 
submitted to the Voluntary Organisations PDSP at a later date. 

 The Committee was recommended to note that ten groups within the 
Bathgate area had applied to the fund and had been supported. 

 Decision 

 To note the terms of the report. 
 


